WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
APRIL 11, 2005
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:25 p.m. on April 11, 2005. Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Leela Vernon, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker. Also present were Deputy Clerk Patricia Grant, Elmer Pete Phelps, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, John Parsons from the Dansville area baseball commission, members of the Stockbridge Area Ambulance, Joe Raica and his daughter, and Joe and Becky Pena. Invocation given by Diane Graf.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of March 14, 2005 Regular Board Meeting as printed. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.
A member of the Stockbridge Area Ambulance informed us that they will be forming an authority. Until that time our stand by fee will be $4,380.00 (6% of their runs annually are in White Oak Township-billed at $730.00 per 1%). Their fiscal year runs February to February. Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Clerk Vernon to pay the $4,380.00 stand by fee for the Stockbridge Area Ambulance. Motion carried.
Kenneth Chamberlain gave his Gravel Pit Inspection report (see attached.) There is apparently a diesel pump that runs before and after the permitted hours of operation. Mr. Raica was notified by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall twice that this is not permitted. Since his permit renewal date is May 10, 2005 it was decided to use this next 30 days as a compliance period. If, at any time during this period, the pump is running anytime outside the permitted hours of operation, this permit will not be renewed. If it is approved and this infraction occurs at a later date, his special use permit will be revoked.
Jeff Parsons from the Dansville Baseball Commission came to ask the Board if they could continue to use our 2 baseball fields. He has agreed to maintain the fields and asked if they may be considered first every year to use the fields. We agreed.
Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Vernon to reduce the Special Use Permit fee to $200.00 for Dorothy Steckley of Howell Rd, Webberville. She is applying to rezone her property which is currently zoned commercial and she would like to combine her 2 parcels. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to approve the Amended 2004-2005 budget. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Clerk Vernon to have a 12" x 18 sign" showing the hours the office is open made to be hung by the front door of the office. Motion carried.

Moved by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Baker to produce an inventory of the governmental fixed assets of White Oak Township as per GASB-34 and to use the amount of $1,000.00 as our capitalization threshold for our fixed assets. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.
Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. Respectfully Submitted,

 Leela a. Vernon, Clerk
